

Troop 457 Committee Meeting Minutes February 2025

At 7:01 Started with a prayer.

Meeting minutes from November 2024, since we didn't have a meeting in December and February.

Approved by Jose.

Present today Jose Ortiz, Joe Seago, Ana Krog, Robert Stewart and Fabiola Rodriguez.

Scoutmaster - Robert Stewart

Robert & Geordan will build the new box for the new coming scouts tomorrow. Pots & pans have been bought for new patrol. We are good with camping equipment and will phase out old patrol boxes as we get new patrols. Individual patrols can take their box after an outing to wash and clean the patrol box and equipment and bring back on next troop meeting.

Andy is doing a great job as SPL. He changed the format of the Monday troop meetings and is giving the scouts to be productive.

The PLC wants the next outings to be focused on the new scouts to help with rank advancement.

March 21-23 at Shiloh is going to be our next outings campout.

Jax & John have been working on doing their eagle scout project. John has contacted the Agricenter to do a project there.

Jose suggested for April camping outing could be at Camp Currier Camporee.

Philmont:

We got our trek assigned to our first choice. Trek is 59 miles super strenuous based on the activities. Robert personally reimbursed Santiago for his cancellation and Philmont is going to apply Santi's amount to Robert's account if not then the Troop will reimburse Robert.

Outdoor Coordinator - Joe Seago

Shiloh camping registration has been done. He will work on April and May camping once he knows the details on where and when. Also working on gathering information for summer camp so that it can be sent to the parents. Robert will be getting the scouts to choose the location.

Treasurer - Ana Krog

Bank Account balance amount: \$5,259.13

There is a purchase for \$103.00 recurring account transaction that have no receipt and can't balance and close out until we find out where is this coming from. Go Ape payment transaction was settled.

Advancement Coordinator - Wavelynn Prince

Absent - Patrol leaders have access to Troopmaster so they can add their achievement progress and Robert and Wavelynn can approve it.

Equipment Coordinator - N/A

Volunteer Kip when he comes to the meeting.

Religious Emblem Coordinator - Jana Ortiz

Absent

Webmaster - Fabiola Rodriguez

Will try to keep website updated as much as possible. Ethan & Dalton to set up a time to upload photos. Will see if I can give them their own login.

Jose suggested who wanted to volunteer to be committee chair for the Troop and Fabiola volunteered to do it gradually.

Fabiola will put out the T-Shirts to give to new scouts, however we need to make a new order with a new design and have a quote from someone to do them. The existing T-Shirts are uncomfortable due to the paint sticking to the back when it is hot.

MBC - Martha Finkelstein

Need an update from Martha about handing it over to the council.

Old Business

The shed is a work in progress to be organized. Ana and Fabiola can bring a label maker to use to label the patrol names on the shelves. The adult patrol will slowly get a patrol box.

New Business

Talked through upcoming events.

Adjourn at 7:46